Town of Jefferson

Board of Adjustment
Minutes
May 12, 2022
Chairman Kim Perry opened the meeting at 7:35 p.m. 
Members present:  Chairman Kim Perry; Jason Call, Tom Walker, Rodney Houghton, Biff Wyman
Absent:  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary; Maura Chappelle, Richard Garabedian, Wayne Bilquin 
Hearing of Appeal – Richard Zito
Chairman Perry opened the public hearing for case # 204-2022 to hear an application for a Variance from Richard Zito, in accordance with Article IV, Section 2 of the Land Use Ordinance.  He proposes to construct a 24’ x 36’ metal garage/storage building at 140 Valley Rd., Map 15, Lot 18A, closer to a lot line than allowed in the Land Use Ordinance.  Chairman Perry read the application.  Mr. Zito presented the Board with pictures of the proposed structure, a 3-bay metal garage with smaller doors and windows to be set on a foundation.  The building is meant to safely store such recreational items as a boat.  There are other non-conforming storage canisters now on the property and Mr. Zito said he intends to eventually remove them after moving items from them.  There was discussion of the rail trail and various distances to it and other boundaries.  Jason Call, who wanted to disclose his aunt and uncle were abutters, inquired about the exterior color of the garage.  It would either be beige or gray, not some wild color.  
There being no other questions or comments, Chairman Perry closed the public portion of the hearing and deliberations began.  It will not dimmish property values, it will increase the value of the property and surrounding properties when items are not left all over outside.  There will be increased tax revenue to the town.   The proposal is not contrary to the public interest.  The new storage for recreational vehicles not left outside will improve the look of the property.  Older storage cannisters will be removed.  Denial of the variance would cause a hardship.  Putting the garage closer to the house would make it more difficult to use.  Storage is needed to protect the vehicles.  Mr. Zito said he has experienced some vandalism and a catalytic converter was stolen.  Granting the variance would do substantial justice allowing Mr. Zito to better utilize his property and protect his vehicles.  The rural character of the neighborhood is preserved and is not contrary to the spirit of the ordinance.  There were no objections voiced to the proposal.   
Biff Wyman made the motion to grant the Variance without conditions, seconded by Rodney Houghton.  The vote to approve the motion was unanimous.  Mr. Zito was told he will receive documents from the Board secretary confirming the Variance granted.  Mr. Zito thanked the Board and left the meeting.  
Minutes
Jason Call made the motion to approve the minutes of the April 14, 2022 hearing, seconded by Tom Walker.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Other Business
The Board has received a new application from Daniel and Hannah Livingstone, for a Special Exception to operate a short-term rental unit at 49 Ingerson Rd., Map 9, Lot 13.  A hearing is scheduled for June 9. 

Richard Garabedian, Wayne Bilquin, and Maura Chappelle, who all had attended the last meeting, expressed an interest in becoming an alternate on the Board.  Chairman Perry thanked them for their interest.  Since there is more than one applicant the Board requested each of them to write a letter introducing themselves, some background and why they would serve as a good alternate member.  The Board received a letter from Mr. Bilquin.  After a short interview Jason Call made the motion to send Mr. Bilquin’s name to the Select Board for consideration to be appointed as an alternate on the Board of Adjustment.  Biff Wyman seconded the motion.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.  Although the Zoning Board of Adjustment may nominate possible candidates, it is the Select Board who makes the final appointments.
The Select Board has received a complaint about possible camping and illegal business violations on Rockwood Ave.  However, until any formal application comes before the Board of Adjustment, the Board has no involvement with the issue.

Jason Call told the Board the final draft of the Master Plan, which the Planning Board has been working on for some time, should be available soon for them to read and comment on.

The Board will meet again on June 9. 
Biff Wyman made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Tom Walker.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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